Resolution of Concerned Physicians and Surgeons of El Paso 
Friday, May 16, 2008
WHEREAS the following are indisputable facts:

1. The Asarco Corporation in El Paso (Asarco) has over the past century produced toxic byproducts of copper smelting, such as lead, arsenic, sulfur dioxide, cadmium and zinc,

2. These toxic chemicals have entered the soil and water supply, including but not exclusive to, the environs of their operation in West El Paso,

3. Their presence is dangerous to the health and welfare of those who rely on the city drinking water,

4. That, in particular, lead is known to be harmful to the brain of growing children, potentially decreasing their capacity to think for the rest of their lives,
5. Asarco has not cleaned up their factory site, which includes a toxic waste dump site, and 

6. Resumption of smelting operations near what is now a densely populated area would produce more toxic chemicals in the air, soil and ground water,

Therefore we, as physicians and surgeons concerned with the health of our patients in the El Paso region, resolve the following:

1. We unalterably oppose the resumption of smelting operations at the Asarco plant.

2. We strongly insist that the Federal and State Government’s Environmental Protection Agencies enforce existing laws to compel immediate cleanup of contaminated sites in the region of the plant.

3. We strongly insist that Asarco be made to honor its responsibilities to clean up its environmental pollution notwithstanding its attempts to flout them through bankruptcy protection.
5.
We strongly urge that public officials consider condemning and seizing their property under existing environmental laws if Asarco is unwilling or unable to fulfill its obligations to the citizens of El Paso.
6.
We strongly urge the people of El Paso to understand that creation of (perhaps) 1800 new jobs cannot justify the poisoning of millions of people, including those who work in the plant, in a region that is now growing faster than most in the United States. Our region will suffer untold economic hardship from emigration and lack of attraction of new businesses if the environment is again degraded by the resumption of Asarco’s smelting operation.

Our signatures below affirm our support of these resolutions.
(Signed)
Malcolm S. Mitchell, M.D.

David M. Palafox, M.D.

John M. Haynes, M.D.

Laurance N. Nickey, M.D.

Luis H. Urrea, II, M.D.

J. Manuel de la Rosa, M.D.

Robert M. Suskind, M.D.

Harry L. Wilson, M.D.

Byron H. Chesbro, M.D.  
	Lyndon E. Mansfield, M.D.
David Mansfield, M.D.



	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	


